
APPROVED                                    Rockville, Maryland 
5-1984                                      January 26, 1984 
 
The Board of Education of Montgomery County met in special session 
at the Educational Services Center, Rockville, Maryland, on 
Thursday, January 26, 1984, at 7 p.m. 
 
    ROLL CALL      Present:  Mrs. Marilyn J. Praisner, President in 
                                  the Chair 
                             Dr. James E. Cronin 
                             Mr. Blair G. Ewing 
                             Mr. Peter Robertson 
                             Dr. Robert E. Shoenberg 
 
                    Absent:  Dr. Marian L. Greenblatt 
                             Dr. Suzanne Peyser 
                             Mrs. Odessa Shannon 
 
            Others Present:  Dr. Wilmer S. Cody, Superintendent of 
                                  Schools 
                             Dr. Harry Pitt, Deputy Superintendent 
                             Dr. Robert S. Shaffner, Executive 
                                  Assistant 
 
                             Re:  Public Hearing on FY 1985 
                                  Operating Budget 
 
The following individuals appeared before the Board of Education: 
 
 1.  Gayle Pincus, Mental Health Association of Montgomery County 
 2.  Judy Levy, Montgomery County Association for Children and 
Adults with Learning Disabilities 
 3.  Sherry Shear, Beverly Farms Guidance Advisory Committee 
 4.  Joseph Miller, Wood Junior High School PTA 
 5.  Sue Goldstein, Advisory Committee on Counseling and Guidance 
 6.  Steve Rosen, Wayside Elementary School PTA 
 7.  Ann Jett, Montgomery County Association of Administrative and 
         Supervisory Personnel 
 8.  Jacquie Duby, Montgomery County Region of the Maryland 
Association of Student Councils 
 9.  Rose Cox and Paul Sims, Head Start 
10.  Michael Richman, Concerned Citizens for the Arts in the Public 
Schools 
11.  Anne Shannon, Montgomery County Commission on Handicapped 
Individuals 
12.  Jane Stern, Montgomery County Education Association 
13.  Barry Scher, Retail Trades Foundation 
14.  Clyde Haven, Construction Trades Foundation 
15.  Gerry Murphy, Automotive Trades Foundation 
16.  Carlos Anzoategui and Emilio Perche Rivas, Spanish-speaking 
      Community of Maryland 
17.  Janet Bykoski, MCCPTA Special Needs Committee 
18.  Alan Cheung, Asian Leaders of the Community 
19.  Jose Sanchez, Parent Advisory Committee of ESOL-Bilingual 



Programs, Spanish Chapter 
20.  Vicky Kley, Wootton High School PTSA 
21.  Lee Ingram, Chevy Chase Elementary PTA 
22.  Marilyn Berger, Montgomery County Gifted and Talented 
Association 
23.  Louise Feigin, Bethesda-Chevy Chase High School PTSA 
24.  Terry Peel, Wood Acres Elementary School PTA 
25.  Jean Noe, Wyngate Elementary School PTA 
26.  Carol Fanconi, Laytonsville Elementary School PTA 
27.  Rachel Rankin and Cathy Stuckwisch, Montgomery County 
Educational Media Specialists Association 
28.  Binh Pham and Don Buu, Vietnamese Mutual Association of 
Maryland 
29.  Michael Fischetti, Bells Mill Elementary School PTA 
30.  Caroline McNamara, Whetstone Elementary School PTA 
31.  Janice Taylor, Takoma Park Junior High School PTA 
32.  Tom Bogar, Alliance of County Theatre Teachers 
33.  Al Wittenberg, Phoenix School 
34.  Gene Herman, Montgomery Blair PTSA 
35.  Pamela Roddy, Carderock Springs PTA 
36.  Michael Gottesman, Area 2 Gifted and Talented 
37.  Connie Gordon, EDPAC 
38.  Charlotte Wunderlich, Kensington-Parkwood Elementary School PTA 
 
                             Re:  Adjournment 
 
The president adjourned the meeting at 11 p.m. 
 
                                  President 
 
                                  Secretary 
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